To the Apple Valley Town Council, 
 
Regarding Crown Castle Tower, LLC, Appeal No. 2020-01
Location: 19235 Yucca Loma Road, APN 3088-431-29
Permit No. 2019-005 and Deviation Permit No. 2019-005
Proposal: "The appellant is seeking appeal of the Planning Commission's Denial of Conditional Use Permit No. 2019-005 and Deviation Permit No. 2019-005, a request to construct a seventy-fie (75)-foot tall wireless telecommunications tower designed as a mono-eucalus and Deviation to allow the wireless communication tower to be located less than 500 feet to residentially zoned property and located less than 750 feet to an existing tower."
 
1) This email is to oppose the construction of a 75-foot cell tower identified above in the residential neighborhood where my husband and I have lived for the past 31 years.  It will be a visual monstrosity in our field of view, being less than 1000 feet from our front property line.  This is bound to affect our property value, with our home being the biggest financial investment for our future.  Though the health concerns have been dismissed by the company (Crown Castle Towers, LLC), since the tower is supposedly within FCC guidelines, the company, has requested TWO deviations.  First, that the tower be located less than 500 feet to a residentially owned property since it will be erected on a "preferred site" (the Yucca Loma Fire Station), and less than 750 feet to an existing cell tower (the 911 cell tower that is already located on the Fire Station's hose drying tower).  Also, per the last Town Council Agenda Minutes of May 6, 2020, the number and width of the parking spaces at the Fire Station will be reduced.  This site is also important to the community as an emergency staging area and importance of available parking should not be dismissed.  Finally, allowing all these deviations to allow the construction of a cell tower at this site, sets a precedent that more deviations can be allowed at other sites in Apple Valley.
 
2) I would like my voice to be heard at the next Planning Commission meeting, scheduled for this Tuesday, July 14, 2020, at 6:00 p.m.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Please call me at my cell phone number so that I can speak to the commission via speaker phone during the live meeting for up to three minutes, regarding this matter.
 
3) By 3:00 p.m., Monday, July 13, 2020, please send me a confirmation email to verify that you have received my request to speak
to the Planning Commission during the live meeting on Tuesday, July 13, 2020.
 
Sincerely,
Jeanne E. Lyles

